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UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT L

Memorandum
'

TO : Files a DATE: January 17, 1966

J. F. Site-
FROM : Enviro 1 Branch, DRL

SUBJECT: MEETING WITH NORTHERN STATES POWER CG1PANY ],,

Per a letter from Northern States Power Company dated December 21, 1965,
representatives of the Northern States Power Company and Nuclear Utility
Services met with the Regu1*Aory Staff on January 13, 1966, to discuss
potential sites for a 500 Mwe nuclear power plant near Minneapolis -
St. Paul, Minnesota. The following attended the meetingt

Northern States Power Comnany U.S.A.E.C.

A. V. Dienhart R. L. Doan
E. C. Ward R. S. Boyd
D. McElroy Boyce Grier*

J. F. Newell
Nuclear Utility Services,

M. F. Witzig
R. S. Daniels

In order to meet the projected load growth for their service area
Northern States Power Company is planning to construct a 500 Mwe power
plant and will decide by February 1, 1966, whether a nuclear plant or a
fossil fueled plant will be constructed to serve their needs, based on
economics.

-NSP, with the assistance of NUS has made a preliminary study of three
-potential sitest

.1. Monticello, Minnesota - on the Mississippi River about 35 miles
upstream from Minneapolis.

2. Prairie Island - in the Mississippi River about 25 miles downstream
from St. Paul, and 5 miles upstream from Red Wing, Minnesota.

3. Oak Park Heights - on the St. Croix River adjacent to Bayport,
Minnesota, e.ad about 15 miles east of St. Paul.
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According to the data presented by NSP and NUS the sites at Monticello
and Prairie Island were both preferable to the Oak Park Heights site
for a large nuclear plant, based on their analysis. A data sheet
summarising the features of the environment was provided us.

If the economic studies are favorable for construction of a nuclear
power plant, Northern States Power plans to request an informal site-
review of either the Monticello or Prairie Island Site, submitting their
site analysis information by about mid March. Also, by this time a
decision on the type of reactor plant, whether boiling or pressurized,
would have been made.

Based on having the plant in operation by May 1970 NSP would plan to
submit their application for construction by August 1966 and to receive
a construction permit by June 1967.

Copies of the proposed design criteria and of the Guide for Organization
and Controls of Facility Description and Safety Analysis Reports were

i given to Northern States Power ' representatives.
,

ces H. L. Price
R. L. Doan
E. G. Case
R. S. Boyd
B. Grier, CO.
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